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Update from the Acting 

Chief Executive 

I am delighted to report that all our District capital 

works projects have hit a number of milestones over 

the last couple of months, with Goulburn starting 

main works on the new four storey Clinical Services 

Building. 

Braidwood is beginning to visually take shape, with 

the wall and roof framing erected. Yass is 

progressing with the new inpatient unit amenities and 

refurbished wards complete, and Cooma is on track 

for completion of the footprint of the new maternity 

building early next year. 

Planning for the Eurobodalla redevelopment project is 

progressing, with endorsement of the Clinical 

Services Plan expected from NSW Health later this 

year. Crookwell District Hospital redevelopment 

planning is also forging ahead with works expected to 

begin early 2020, subject to planning approvals. 

As Cardinal Richard Cushing, noted builder of 

churches, schools, and institutions once stated, 

"always plan aheadðit wasnôt raining when Noah 

built the ark." 

We are committed to delivering the best possible 

solution to meet the present and future needs of the 

people of Southern NSW, and thank you for your 

patience as we move into each exciting stage. 

 

Jude Constable 

Acting Chief Executive  

Southern NSW Local Health District 

Acting Chief Executive Jude Constable shares a moment with  

Health Minister Brad Hazzard and Goulburn MP Wendy Tuckerman  

before the Goulburn sod turn. 

NSW Deputy Premier John Barilaro inspects the proposed Braidwood 

fa­ade with Board Member Margaret Lyons and other valued 

representatives of the Braidwood Community Consultative Committee. 
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GOULBURN 

Main works begin on 

Goulburn Hospital 

A milestone sod turn held on Wednesday 9 October 

2019 marked the start of construction on the NSW 

Governmentôs $150 million Goulburn Hospital and 

Health Service Redevelopment project. 

NSW Minister for Health Brad Hazzard joined 

Member for Goulburn Wendy Tuckerman to turn the 

sod and announce the appointment of the main 

works construction contractor Hansen Yuncken. 

A fly-through vision to give the community a sneak 

preview of the finished project was also released. 

ñToday marks a new chapter for Goulburn Base 

Hospital, which has been looking after the health and 

wellbeing of communities in Southern NSW since 

1848,ò Mr Hazzard said. 

ñThe NSW Governmentôs $150 million redevelopment 

project will deliver first-class health services and 

boost the local economy, delivering new jobs in 

health and construction.ò 

Ms Tuckerman said the local community had been 

heavily involved in designing the building to ensure 

the services meet local health needs. 

ñMore than 4000 Goulburn community members, staff 

and patients have had their say in the planning of this 

fantastic new health facility to ensure these services 

meet their needs now and well into the future,ò Ms 

Tuckerman said. 

The main works are expected to be complete in 2021, 

with operational commissioning in 2022.  

The first sod is turned for main works on the Goulburn project. 

The project team celebrates the significant milestone. 

Alfie Walker performs a traditional smoking ceremony to cleanse the site. 
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